
OPC 2027 

DATA INFORMATION REQUEST 
Missouri-American Water Company 

WR-2024-0320 
General Rate Case 

Requested From: Ashley M. Randell 

Date Requested: 10/31/2024 

Information Requested: 

On 11/16/23 and again on 3/11/2024 OPC’s Chief Economist Geoff Marke emailed MAWC employees 
Brian LaGrand and Christopher Parrish a copy of state certified daycares in Missouri. Utilizing that 
spreadsheet, please indicate whether or not the listed daycare facilities have been accounted for in 
the Company’s inventory of eligible lead (or other hazardous material) line replacement or not. 
i. If the facility has been accounted for, please indicate whether or not the service line has been
replaced.
1. If the facility has been identified and the line has not been replaced, please provide a narrative
explanation why not?
ii. If the daycare facility has not been properly accounted for in MAWC’s inventory, please explain why
not.

Requested By: Geoff Marke (geoff.marke@opc.mo.gov) 

Information Provided: 

MAWC has utilized the copy of state certified daycares in Missouri provided by OPC’s Chief Economist 

Geoff Marke.  The list contained 1,412 daycare facilities in various zip codes across the State.  545 

(39%) of those daycare facilities are outside MAWC’s service territory.  854 (60%) have been identified 

and recorded in MAWC’s service line inventory.  13 (1%) remaining that requires additional field 

investigation to ensure that the appropriate service record is updated in MAWC’s inventory.   

MAWC has identified 43 service lines that require replacement on the company side, customer side, 

or both sides.  To date, 35 of the 43 identified lead service line replacements have been completed 

with the remaining known pending construction.  Permits and customer coordination/scheduling can 

delay project completion.  MAWC expects the remaining to be replaced by the end of Quarter 1, 

2025. 

Responsible Witness: Matthew A. Lueders 
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